
 

FROM THE
OFFICE OF THE

MAYOR
Welcome to the monthly newsletter fromWelcome to the monthly newsletter from
The Office of the Mayor, curated byThe Office of the Mayor, curated by
Mayor Brandon Sakbun himself.Mayor Brandon Sakbun himself.

This newsletter highlights upcoming cityThis newsletter highlights upcoming city
events, street closures, city projectevents, street closures, city project
updates, public safety information, andupdates, public safety information, and
whatever else Mayor Brandon thinks youwhatever else Mayor Brandon thinks you
all, the citizens, should be informed of.all, the citizens, should be informed of.

Mayor Brandon Sakbun's Official Mayoral Portrait unveiling.Mayor Brandon Sakbun's Official Mayoral Portrait unveiling.

"The month of April was a busy one for the city of Terre Haute. From the opening of a new casino to
large downtown events, we continue to see visitors from across the nation visit our hometown. This
has also been an active month for city employees. Our Parks Department continues to work tirelessly
to deliver quality and clean parks to our citizens. The Wastewater Utility and Street Department were
both pivotal in repairing street curbs, fixing alleys, clearing condemned lots, and supporting the largest
City-Wide Cleanup recorded in our City's history.

Please join us on Memorial Day for services dedicated to our nation's heroes at Woodlawn and
Highland Lawn Cemeteries. Services will be conducted by VFW Post 972.

Services at Woodlawn start at 9:00 am and services at Highland Lawn start at 11:00 am.

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon

 
MAY CITY EVENTSMAY CITY EVENTS

This month is FULL of events as weThis month is FULL of events as we
move into our spring seasonmove into our spring season
programming!programming!

Check out what city events areCheck out what city events are

DEPARTMENT
SPOTLIGHT

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mp7mhVll_QA
https://terrehaute.in.gov/311-non-emergency-citizen-contact-center.html


happening this month in Terrehappening this month in Terre
Haute!Haute!

Event ListEvent List

MAY STREETMAY STREET
CLOSURESCLOSURES

​
Click Click Here Here to view all of the plannedto view all of the planned
street closures within the city limitsstreet closures within the city limits
for the month of May.*for the month of May.*

*For additional Street closure
information please follow our City of
Terre Haute Facebook page.

NEW DATE ANDNEW DATE AND
LOCATION ALERT!LOCATION ALERT!

The Terre Haute Human RelationsThe Terre Haute Human Relations
CommissionCommission and the Terre Haute 10Terre Haute 10
Equitable Educational OutcomesEquitable Educational Outcomes will
be hosting their third (and final)
Community Engagement Workshop
on Monday, May 6, from 6 to 8 PMMonday, May 6, from 6 to 8 PM
at Sarah Scott Middle School.

In this third part, participants will
build on the conversations from the
previous sessions and discuss how
we will implement our strategies in
an effort to bring positive change to
our community. All are welcome to
attend. We thank everyone for their
patience as we had to postpone this
event - we look forward to seeing
everyone in May at Sarah Scott!

THE MAYORS YOUTHTHE MAYORS YOUTH
COUNCILCOUNCIL

Mayor Sakbun announces the
development of The Mayor's Youth
Council. He will be working with the
Vigo County School Corporation to
select a group of 2024/2025 high
school seniors. These students will
have an immersive experience in

The Engineering DepartmentThe Engineering Department

We are officially in the middle of spring which means
construction season is in full swing. The Engineering
Department is ready to get projects underway and
highlight projects they've done so far or have planned.

CURRENT ENGINEERING
PROJECT UPDATES
 Herz-Rose ParkHerz-Rose Park

The project is ready to bid this May and will start
construction by July. Here is the current project page
under Mayor –

 Destination WabashDestination Wabash

In March, City applied for a RAISE grant through the
Department of Transportation to fund both the planning
and construction phases of this project. For more
information.

 Wabash Riverfront Master PlanWabash Riverfront Master Plan

The City is collaborating closely with Riverscape, Vigo
County, Thrive, and consultants on the development of
the Wabash Riverfront Master Plan.

Safe Streets For All GrantSafe Streets For All Grant

The city has recently been awarded the Safe Streets for
All grant for planning and demonstration activities by the
Department of Transportation. Currently, we are in the
process of finalizing the grant agreement with the
Federal Highway Administration. The grant funding is
$250,000.

With this grant, the city intends to develop the Terre
Haute Transportation Safety Action Plan. This plan aims
to enhance infrastructure, improve traffic management
systems, promote education, and encourage responsible
road behavior.

13th Street and 8th Avenue Overpass Project13th Street and 8th Avenue Overpass Project

SIDEWALK UPDATESIDEWALK UPDATE
We are excited to share that we are making big
improvements to our sidewalks! Our city is dedicated to
making sure walking around is safe and easy for
everyone.

View View the map to see where the improvements will be

https://terrehaute.in.gov/events
https://terrehaute.in.gov/departments/engineering/may-street-closures
https://www.terrehaute.in.gov/mayors-office/current-projects/herz-rose-park-project
https://www.terrehaute.in.gov/mayors-office/current-projects/herz-rose-park-project
https://www.destinationwabashave.com/
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/77502c77b51a40a9ad8bb0c6fe4aade8Side
https://terrehaute.in.gov/departments/engineering/13th-street-8th-avenue-overpass-project
https://terrehaute.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=443249e642b646f796ee27a5ab5b28bb
https://terrehaute.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=443249e642b646f796ee27a5ab5b28bb


local government.

Formal announcements to come.

happening soon. 

STREET PAVING UPDATE
Click HereHere to view the current street pavement projects.

 
Read below for more information about our various grant programs for nonprofits andRead below for more information about our various grant programs for nonprofits and
small businesses!small businesses!

 

https://www.terrehaute.in.gov/departments/engineering/ccmg




"The United Way and City of Terre Haute Grant Program is a tool that allows small businesses and
non-profits an opportunity to apply for needed funding. These grants are possible because of funds
from the American Rescue Plan Act. The program will allow the city to grow its small business
community and provide needed support for Hoosiers hit hardest the past few years due to the
pandemic and inflation. Programs like this one embody the true spirit of local government; an



opportunity to create a rising tide that lifts all boats.”
- Mayor Brandon- Mayor Brandon

"On the latest episode of Mondays with the MaMondays with the Mayoryor, Mayor Brandon sits down with three Terre Haute
North and South high school students. These students are part of CEO, a program benefiting high
school students to gain business and management knowledge and hands-on experience. The group
discusses Terre Haute, their futures, and the workforce.

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon



"Join me in person for a leisurely walk around our beautiful parks and trails while we discuss
our city, plans, and hang out! Let's all take STEPS to improve the public health in our
community."

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon



OUR CITY RECYCLING LOCATION IS OPEN!OUR CITY RECYCLING LOCATION IS OPEN!
 

THE STREETS DEPARTMENT LOCATED AT 1329 Deming StreetTHE STREETS DEPARTMENT LOCATED AT 1329 Deming Street
Terre Haute, IN 47807 IS NOW ACCEPTING RECYCLABLES!Terre Haute, IN 47807 IS NOW ACCEPTING RECYCLABLES!

 
We will be receiving a larger recycling bin in the month of May. Our glass recycling effortsWe will be receiving a larger recycling bin in the month of May. Our glass recycling efforts
will begin this month as well. Stay tuned for more announcements!will begin this month as well. Stay tuned for more announcements!

MATTRESS AND LARGE ITEMMATTRESS AND LARGE ITEM
DROP OFF LOCATIONDROP OFF LOCATION

City residents are being offered a new service fromCity residents are being offered a new service from
Vigo County!Vigo County!

Vigo County Solid Waste Management has opened
a collection site taking in old mattresses and living
room furniture.

Drop off items at 3230 E Haythorne Ave.*Drop off items at 3230 E Haythorne Ave.*



Do you have a municipal issue to report?
Large item pickup at your city residence?
Contact 311! A FREE FREE city resource.

How to contactHow to contact | What can I report?What can I report?

Every Mon, Tues, Wed-Every Mon, Tues, Wed- 9am to 3:30pm
First Saturday of every month-First Saturday of every month- 10am to 2pm

*Limit of 2 mattresses/box springs per visit, limit of one

couch/love seat/recliner per visit.
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